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23 August Board Meeting 

25 & 26  

August 

Bowen Rolla Coasta Bike 

Ride 

13         

September 

General Meeting 

22 & 23 

September 

Bowen Fishing Classic 

Weekend 

24         

September  

Committee Meeting 

27         

September  

Board Meeting 

Date Claimers 

Club Contacts 

President Cath Morgan 

4720 4433 (w) 

4786 4345 (h) 

morganec@dodo.com.au 

 

Correspon-

dence 

Secretary 

Lisa Raisbeck 

4786 4288 (w) 

0411 743 195 (h) 

lisa_berry@hotmail.com 

 Minutes 

Secretary 

Raynee Bidgood 

0437 755 567(h) 
raynee.bidgood@bigpond.com 

Treasurer Lynette Klukas 

4785 0000 (h) 
lynette.klukas@bigpond.com 

Newsletter Colleen Aberson 

Roslyn Boyce 

News Club 1476    Area 5   District 22  

PO Box 916  

Bowen  Queensland  4805  

bowenzonta@yahoo.com.au 

 

2012—2014 Biennial Goals 

Von Hickmott, Kerry Moloney 

and Angela Stevens holding 

Matilda were featured in the 

powerpoint presentation at the 

International Convention in 

Torino, Italy with the following 

caption: 

Ensure Zonta is relevant so 

your daughter, niece, 

granddaughter want to join 

Zonta. 

Pictured at the Sonoma Coal Whitsunday Homelessness Community 

Development Project are Zontians Cheryl Vennard and Chris Coventry  

with North Queensland Bulk Ports Community Representative Matthew 

Magin.  This project is an initiative of ONE VOICE Whitsunday Housing 

Action Group formed some years ago with Matthew Magin a major 

driving force for the project.  

Sonoma Coal Whitsunday Homelessness Community Development Project 



Movie Premiere 

Bon Wharley and Lynette Klukas at the Clubs Movie Premiere - 

The Sapphires collecting the movie passes and selling raffle tickets 

President Cath Morgan pictured with the Lucky Door 

prize winner at the Movie Premiere Sarnie Eisemann. 
President Cath Morgan with the winner of the Movie 

Premiere Raffle Justine Turner. 

Kerry Moloney and Cath Morgan pictured with the 

Lucky Door Prize and Raffle Prize at the Clubs 

Movie Premiere of - The Sapphires. 

Angela Zyla assisting at the Clubs 

Movie Premiere. 



The 2012 Bowen Home Hardware Garden Competition 

Organiser and Zontian Sandy Smith looking relaxed at 

Garden No 1 Elsie Ellis property at Paul Harris Drive. 

Open Garden Weekend 

Ashleigh Boyce enjoys a ride with Vince Smith on his ride-on mower 

at Garden No 3, Vince and Lyn Smiths property at the Delta. 

Nan Hansen manning the gate at Garden No 2 

Russel McFarland and Bonnie Kohlhase’s 

property on Golf Links Road. 

Ashleigh Boyce and Colleen Aberson enjoying the sunshine at Vince 

and Lyn Smiths garden. 

Zontian Nan Hansen shows Tony and Meg Stannard, Russel McFarland and Bonnie Kohlhase’s garden during the Open  

Garden Weekend.. Photos Copyright from the Bowen Independent 



General Meeting 

Sweet Potato and Leek Soup 
 

Ingredients 

 

2 leeks, sliced 

1kg sweet potato, cubed 

1 large onion, diced 

2 cloves garlic, crushed 

1 celery stalk, diced 

1 litre chicken stock 

1 tablespoon butter 

1/2 cup fresh chopped parsley 

Salt and pepper, to taste 

 

Method 

 

1. In a large saucepan, melt butter, then add leeks, onion, garlic and sauté. 

2. Add sweet potato, celery and chicken stock 

3. Bring to the boil, then simmer until sweet potato is soft. 

4. Add parsley, salt and  pepper 

5. Allow to cool then puree. 

6. Reheat then serve.  Add a dollop of cream before serving. 

 

Recipes 

Newsletter Editors Comments 

Date Reminders 

25/26 August—Bowen Rolla Coaster Bike Ride  

22/23 September—Bowen Fishing Classic Weekend 

 

Thank You 

Thank you to Cheryl Vennard, Cath Morgan and Angela Stevens for helping out the PR Committee this month by taking photos 

at several functions this month. 

Cath Morgan presented Kerry Moloney 

with a wedding gift – a voucher for 

Tropical Fantasy from all members. 

If any members would like to contribute any stories, recipes, interesting facts and quotes or a picture please feel free to drop 

Colleen or myself an email at rosboyce@hotmail.com or regancolleenaberson@yahoo.com.au 

 

Hope you all enjoy.   

 

The Editors, Colleen Aberson and Roslyn Boyce  

Dee-Anne Frazer thanked Brooke 

Matheson for her presentation on ‘Details 

of the Pregnancy Loss Australia Care 

packs’ and presented her with a small gift. 


